

BCLOCAL NEWS



LIFESTYLES OPINION DRIVEWAY IMPRESS NEWS **SPORTS** BUSINESS ENTERTAINMENT

CLASSIFIEDS TRAVEL **BC JOBS**



Local Job Postings.





Connect with Us 🕴 💆





City environment coordinator says pesticides bylaw 'strong'



















City of Revelstoke environmental sustainability coordinator Penny Page-Brittin describes the new Revelstoke residential cosmetic pesticide ban bylaw as a "strong" bylaw.

She explained some of the details of the new cosmetic pesticide bylaw in a brief interview following the April 12 city council meeting.

Pesticide bylaws in other municipalities are spread across a spectrum from 'strong' to 'weak.'

For example, some allow for what's called 'integrated pest management.' This means pesticides are banned, but private companies with pesticide licenses can still come and apply them. This is not allowed in Revelstoke's bylaw, which received first and second reading on April 12.

Page-Brittin said the city consulted local gardening and landscaping companies before the bylaw was drafted. Most of them already didn't use pesticides, and the two that did only did so when requested by customers. Page-Brittin said they all seemed on board with the change.

Page-Brittin says the ban goes as far as the municipality can, in many senses. For example, municipalities don't have the authority to do things like tell retailers they can't sell approved pesticides.

She said pesticides banned in the bylaw include the ones that are the main health concern, including several specific substances that form the bulk of commercial use for applications like lawn

Page-Brittin said many of the pesticides exempted fall under the same category; they can't be banned due to other regulations that override municipal authority, amongst other reasons. For example, the ban is limited to cosmetic use on residential properties; the municipality doesn't have the authority, for example, to tell CP Rail they can't use pesticides on their property in town.

Page-Brittin also emphasized that the education component that is planned to follow approval of the bylaw is a vital part of making the pesticide ban work. She noted their were many alternatives to deal with pest issues.

At the council table, there was no debate, only some comments from councillors. "This has been a long time coming," said Coun. Antoinette Halberstadt. She explained the long stakeholder engagement and consulting process that led to the bylaw.



Steamers

Conuma Coal, Tumbler Ridge

Electricians

Conuma Coal, Tumbler Ridge

Payroll

Conuma Coal, Tumbler Ridge

Warehouse

Conuma Coal, Tumbler Ridge

Click here to place a job ad or call us at 1-855-



#JOURNALISMIS



Have a shapes scavenger hunt, taking turns finding shapes indoors and outdoors.







Halberstadt said a lot of the delay was due to working out exemptions for the golf course, which experiences issues with snow mould. She said they were happy with the rules, which she said means the golf course would have to apply anti-mould fungicides sparingly, using a licensed technician. The golf course will be subject to monitoring.

"A lot of thought goes into the process," said Page-Brittin about the golf course exemption in response to city questions. "They're not being used when not needed."

Coun. Phil Welock noted the bylaw was still being looked at by city lawyers, saying they could have comment on it. He felt the ban would be accepted like most city bylaws. "Most people will comply and there will be the odd scofflaw," predicted Welock.

Council also discussed the issue of bylaw officers entering private property to enforce the ban. After no certain answers on the issue were apparent, CAO Tim Palmer said he'd look into it and report back to council.

We encourage an open exchange of ideas on this story's topic, but we ask you to follow our guidelines for respecting community standards. Personal attacks, inappropriate language, and off-topic comments may be removed, and comment privileges revoked, per our Terms of Use. Please see our FAQ if you have questions or concerns about using Facebook to comment.

Related Stories

- Feds tighten pesticide control rules (January 20, 2016)
- City council considers banning pesticides (March 01, 2016)
- Letter: Assault by pesticide (July 19, 2016)
- Kelowna pesticide spray notification registry opens (February 12, 2016)
- City hears argument for going pesticide free (December 13, 2016)
- Pesticide chemical found in animals along eastern coast: government study (September 29, 2016)
- Deadline looming to get on Kelowna's pesticide notification registry (March 07, 2016)
- Alberni homelessness committee seeks coordinator (July 07, 2016)







View All Flyers

3

You might like ...



VIDEO: How to keep New Year's resolutions without breaking the bank



A Langley shopping night brought holiday cheer to 21 local charities



A HUB of health-tech companies creates a buzz near Surrey Memorial Hospital Vancouver Island



Baby girl born to Nanaimo family first of the year on



recap of what happened in the Sooke Region over the last and-grab robberies



Nanaimo RCMP arrest two suspects in rash of smash-



Community shows support for House fire in Black Mountain family in need neighbourhood





BCLocalNews

- **► HOME**
- **► NEWS**
- ► SPORTS

BC Summer Games BC Winter Games

▶ BUSINESS Real Estate

► ENTERTAINMENT

► COMMUNITY Calendar Submit an Event **▶ LIFESTYLES**

Tourism Info From the Used Blog

▶ OPINION

Letters

▶ DRIVEWAY

▶ IMPRESS

▶ ABOUT US

iServices Other Towns Careers

▶ RSS



Terms of Use Privacy Policy
© 2017 Copyright Black Press, Inc. All rights reserved.